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ORDINARY MEETING
 MINUTES – JULY 17, 2015
@ Gresford Public School library
Meeting opened: Noon
Attendance:  Hazel Craig (vice-pres), Jo Locke (vice-president), Julie Hartigan (secretary), Lyndell Osmond, Amanda Davis, Belinda Joliffe, Elly Turner, Sylvia Lawrence, Mary Horn, Lou Whyte, Pauline Mitchell (principal), Kristy Duncan, Bec Spinks, Catherine Smith, Alissa Abra, Megan Edwards.

Apologies: Ange Kelehear (president), Amanda Sellens  (treasurer), Shantelle Turnbull, Tracy Merchant, Sharon Hill, Christine Vigar.

Correspondence in: 
· P&C magazines

· Request from Sue Dillon for P&C help at rodeo

Correspondence out: 

· Various sponsorship requests
Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Amanda Davis
Second: Lou Whyte
Carried
Treasurer’s report (presented by Kristy Duncan): The treasurer’s report shows the P&C account has a balance of $3773.49 (as of 17/7/15). Canteen account balance $4111.98. Cattle Club account $2229.73. Reports attached.
Motion: That the treasurer’s report be adopted.

Moved: Sylvia Lawrence
Second: Catherine Smith
Carried
Principal’s report (Pauline Mitchell):  Attached. Hazel Craig spoke about the bell restoration project and ideas to raise funds by selling plaques or pavers. The Dunog High School bell, which is similar to the one at Gresford PS, cost $2400 to restore. Mrs Mitchell advised that she would ask Luke Stewart to address the next P&C meeting to discuss PBL (Positive Behaviour for Learning).
Motion: That the principal’s report be adopted.

Moved: Kristy Duncan
Second: Bec Spinks
Carried 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

SCHOOL BANKING: Bec Spinks advised that school banking was going extremely well with 42 children signed up. The school had received $249.12 from the program through the activation of 40 new accounts and 5% on deposits. Bec advised that some students would soon earn their 10th banking token which would make them eligible for a prize.
MUSIC:  Megan Edwards spoke of a desire to introduce more music to the school by teaching the children an instrument. She asked if the P&C would consider buying some glockenspiels in carry cases for the children.
Motion: That the P&C give in-principle support to buying glockenspiels for the school. Megan Edwards to investigate further and report back to the next meeting.

Moved: Catherine Smith  
Second: Kristy Duncan
Carried
RODEO CANTEEN: 
Motion: That the P&C assist the Paterson River Pony Club in the canteen at the Gresford Rodeo on August 28 and 29 for a 50% share of the profits.

Moved: Hazel Craig
Second: Alissa Abra
Carried
ART CARNIVAL: Elly Turner advised that it would prove too hard to move the Art Carnival forward from September, 2016, to May, 2016, to align with the Three Villages Art Festival because it clashed with NAPLAN and doesn’t leave enough time for organising the event.
AFTER SCHOOL CARE: Catherine Smith advised that Vacy PS was happy to take Gresford children in its After School Program. Transport will be the issue. Megan Edwards to discuss with Linq Buses the chance of children catching the Vacy school bus of an afternoon.
UNIFORMS: Lyndell Osmond advised that she was investigating a long-sleeved version of the school shirt for children to wear on cooler days.

YEARBOOK SPONSORSHIP: Julie Hartigan presented a letter asking the P&C to again support the yearbook project by taking out a sponsorship ad for $200.

Motion: That the P&C take out a 2015 yearbook sponsorship for $200.

Moved: Belinda Joliffe
Second: Elly Turner
Carried
CANTEEN: Sylvia Lawrence advised that the canteen was paid $500 for providing lunches at the Year 5/6 gala days. Secretary Julie Hartigan was asked to write a thank you letter to Grahame Chevalley for the oven cabinet. Preparations for the Mad Hatter’s Tea Party are going well.
NEXT P&C MEETING: Friday, August 21, at 10am in the school library.

MEETING CLOSED: 11.40pm.
MINUTES TAKEN BY: Secretary Julie Hartigan.
MEETING CHAIRED BY: Vice-president Jo Locke.
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